05 October 2005

From:  Mark D. Gober, L-3 IS Senior Principal Systems Engineer, Senior Member of the Institute of Electrical and Electronic Engineers (IEEE), and Secretary Treasurer of the Dallas Chapter of the Aerospace & Electronic Systems Society (AESS).

Background:  The AESS, a technical society branch of the IEEE has over 5,000 members worldwide. The AESS purpose is to promote aerospace and electronic systems technology in the areas of the design, integration, test, and analysis of large, complex systems.  Most of our members work on sensor systems (radar. sonar, optics, and navigation), communications systems, command and control centers, avionics, space systems, military systems, digital signal processing simulators, and software development. The First AESS Chapter Summit will be held on 13 October 2005 to address important issues that affect engineers in our industry to improve their effectiveness.  

Opportunity:  I have received and accepted an invitation to represent L-3 IS and the Dallas Chapter of the AESS at this Summit.

AESS Technical Chapter Summit - Preliminary Agenda:

1- Summit Theme: "Building AESS future on a solid past."

2- IEEE Organization and where societies fit

3- AESS Vision, Organization  and Strategic Plans

4- AESS Chapters, their Role, and services

5- AESS Distinguished Lecturers program

6- Engineering Education 

7- Communications

8- Interactive Workshop on Chapter Issues and their Resolution:

· Successful programs / meetings

· Mini-symposium

· Membership

My Request:  Support from L-3 IS for the work hours that I will miss while traveling to and attending this Summit during the afternoon of 12 October, and on 13 October 2005.

Benefit to L-3 IS:  The potential benefits to L-3 IS of my attendance include:

1. Expanding my personal background and capabilities via the training and exhibits present, and utilizing that expertise on the job.

2. Presenting to this national forum of the IEEE AESS the issues and ideas of the Dallas Chapter of the AESS (who’s membership consists of a high percentage of L-3 IS engineers) and of L-3 IS.

3. Representing L-3 IS as a significant and contributing industry participant in the US Aerospace industry, in addition to the networking opportunities with members from Boeing, Lockheed-Martin, Northrop-Grumman and Raytheon.

In addition to these benefits to L-3, I welcome the input and suggestions of L-3 IS management for how they feel the AESS could improve it’s support to our Engineering team, and will represent these inputs at the Summit.

For additional information on this meeting and the associated IEEE Sections Congress activities, see:

http://www.ieee.org/organizations/rab/sc/2005/index.htm
Thank you for your consideration.

Mark D. Gober

Mark.D.Gober@L-3Com.com
903-457-5122

